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From: Porter, Louis [Louis.Porter@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Monday, May 30, 2016 5:09 PM 

To: Trombley, Shana; Gingras, Jessica 

Subject: Fwd: Thank you, governor 

 

 

Shana and Jess, 

 

Just wanted to make sure this got to you.  

 

Thanks! 

 

Lp 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: kevin lawrence <nedappleman@gmail.com> 

Date: May 30, 2016 at 4:45:11 PM EDT 

To: governorvt@vermont.gov, "Porter, Louis" <Louis.Porter@vermont.gov> 

Subject: Thank you, governor 

Dear Governor Shumlin-- 

 

  My wife and I attended the ribbon cutting at the GMCC Buck Lake facility last 

Saturday. Your gracious and supportive words, backed by the strong and 

professional team who spoke for ANR and F+W made me proud of our efforts to 

connect young Vermonters to the beautiful environment where we live.  I went on 

that day to spend the night at Grand Isle State Park, another one of the hundreds 

of gems that connect people to the outdoors in our state.   

 

For all the necessary wrangling and political speak that is required  to get 

anything done in the current political climate in which we all live, I still hold on 

to the fact that we have an intact ecosystem which we can all enjoy. Thank you 

for your efforts supporting outdoor sports and pursuits.  May your next few 

months include a few stops at the Conservation Camps to bring you joy 

surrounded by the future of Vermont.  I appreciate your efforts. 

 

Kevin Lawrence, Newbury, VT 

Chair, VT Fish and Wildlife Board 
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